
RCW 84.14.005  Findings—Intent.  (1) The legislature finds:
(a) That in many of Washington's urban centers there is 

insufficient availability of desirable and convenient residential 
units, including affordable housing units, to meet the needs of a 
growing number of the public who would live in these urban centers if 
these desirable, convenient, attractive, affordable, and livable 
places to live were available;

(b) That the development of additional and desirable residential 
units, including affordable housing units, in these urban centers that 
will attract and maintain a significant increase in the number of 
permanent residents in these areas will help to alleviate the 
detrimental conditions and social liability that tend to exist in the 
absence of a viable mixed income residential population and will help 
to achieve the planning goals mandated by the growth management act 
under RCW 36.70A.020; and

(c) That planning solutions to solve the problems of urban sprawl 
often lack incentive and implementation techniques needed to encourage 
residential redevelopment in those urban centers lacking a sufficient 
variety of residential opportunities, and it is in the public interest 
and will benefit, provide, and promote the public health, safety, and 
welfare to stimulate new or enhanced residential opportunities, 
including affordable housing opportunities, within urban centers 
through a tax incentive as provided by this chapter.

(2) Therefore, the legislature intends to achieve multiple goals 
by incentivizing the development of multiple-unit housing including 
creating additional affordable housing, encouraging urban development 
and density, increasing market rate workforce housing, developing 
permanently affordable housing opportunities, promoting economic 
investment and recovery, and creating family-wage jobs.  [2021 c 187 § 
1; 2007 c 430 § 1; 1995 c 375 § 1.]
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